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December 12, 2017 

Lisa Gibson 
Acting Environmental Review Officer 
Planning Department 
1650 Mission Street, Ste. 400 
San Francisco, ·CA 94103 

Dear Ms. Gibson: 

File No. 171284 

On December 5, 2017, Supervisor Peskin introduced the following proposed legislation: 

File No. 171284 

Ordinance amending the Building Code to revise the City's Slope 
Protection Act by clarifying the scope of its application to properties 
exceeding an average slope of 25% grade, updating the map references, 
mandating review by the Department of Building Inspection's Structural 
Advisory Committee, and re-enacting and modifying a paragraph in the 
scope section regarding the type of proposed construction that triggers 
application of the Act which was omitted inadvertently in the adoption of 
the 2016 Code; affirming the Planning Department's determination under 
the California Environmental Quality Act; and directing the Clerk of the 
Board of Supervisors to forward this. Ordinance to the California Building 
Standards Commission upon final passage. 

This legislation is being transmitted to you for environmental review. 

Angela Calvillo, Clerk of the Board 

Attachment 

c: Joy Navarrete, Environmental Planning 
Laura Lynch, Environmental Planning 
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